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Communication from Public

Mike Leonardo
11/02/2021 02:35 PM
21-1222

Hello, We have seen a signifiant reduction in excessive speeding
and an increase at full stops at stop signs the Slow Streets
program was temporarily installed in our neighborhood. since the
My family appreciates the effort and supports a permanent By
making the program permanent, hopefully we can further reduce
reckless driving in our neighborhood (and all across Los Angeles)
and make our neighborhood streets much safer and quieter. Please
support this item. Sincere;y, Mike Leonardo Silver Triangle -
Studio City



Communication from Public

Name: K. Calvert
Date Submitted: 11/02/2021 01:55 PM
Council File No: 21-1222

Comments for Public Posting: 1 whole heartedly support the creation of a permanent Slow
Streets program in the City of Los Angeles! Can we please make
the program permanent? Our neighborhood is full of young
families with children. We have an amazing community with the
kids playing out front and dogs being walked. Cars are constantly
cutting through our streets and speeding which is very dangerous.
Please help make our neighborhood streets safer and quieter.
Please support this item.



Communication from Public

Name: Leslie Ngo
Date Submitted: 11/02/2021 11:32 AM
Council File No: 21-1222

Comments for Public Posting: | happily support the creation of a permanent slow streets program
for the City of Los Angeles. Slow Streets are one of the most
popular programs the city has created. By making this permanent,
giving it a framework for expansion (including synching with the
Mobility Plan), and funding it well, we can make the streets much
safer, quieter and comfortable.



